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Jessie Aso and Grace Brown presented flowers to President Song. 

 
On Sunday the 14th August, we were privileged to welcome, President Song to Newcastle-upon-Tyne 
community, for the first time. 
 
Preparations were made many hours in advance to create a warm and spiritual atmosphere for our 
European representative of True Parents. 
 
Many families came to receive President Song’s message and we were 23 in total.  For some it was the 
first time to meet President Song.  President Song greeted everyone personally on his arrival and 
mentioned how he felt True Parents heart present. 
 

  
 
Everyone listened attentively to President Song’s message as he spoke of our True Parents during the 
recent European Speaking Tour. 
 



  
 
Trevor and Ikuyo Brown, as representatives of our community, cut the celebration cake together with 
President Song. 
 
A group photograph was taken and also photographs of each family were taken with President Song. 
Refreshments were shared with singing from members of the community and finished with President 
Song, singing a wonderful song. 
 
We feel grateful for receiving this great blessing on behalf of our families and the North of England. 


